

**Sustainable Villages Steering Committee Meeting 4th August
2014 at Kytton Cottage.**

<u>Present</u> – Sally Chapman, Teresa Pointing, Kitty Britton, Ann Hill Pat Bell, Peter Bowers, Rosalie Chamberlin, Gill Gale, Tess Wiltshire, Richard Wiltshire		
<u>Apologies</u> - Tim Pointing Unable to contact Jenny Lupton		
<u>Item</u>	<u>Comments</u>	<u>Action</u>
Matters Arising		<p>Peter to send email addresses to all</p> <p>RW to do minutes on proforma which can be used for future meetings if approved/amended at next meeting</p> <p>Minute taker to send minutes to Chair to distribute to all</p>
Brendon Energy	<p>Peter listed possible sites for Sampford Peverell and Uplowman</p> <p>GG was unable to investigate Churches due to possible conflict of interest</p> <p>AH read out possible sites in Uffculme</p> <p>RC, TW, RW have listed possible sites in Holcombe Rogus, Westleigh and Burlescombe.</p> <p>SC listed possible sites in Halberton and also St James' Church in Tiverton.</p>	<p>Send info re possible sites with postcodes/map refs etc to Peter to collate</p>
Age of Stupid film and Q&A	<p>Discussion of need to start planning this evening to take place on Wed 1st</p>	<p>RW to contact Film Club re publicity</p>

<p>with Fran Armstrong</p>	<p>October at 6.45pm</p> <p>GG said that Esther can use Photoshop so to contact her if needed</p> <p>Decision to be made on poster at next meeting</p>	<p>RW to contact Fran Armstrong re publicity she may have used and contact other local Transition groups</p> <p>TW to contact papers and send the blurb to all</p> <p>AH, Peter, TW do Parish Mag publicity</p> <p>SC approach Petroc and Mid Devon re intranets</p> <p>RW put on website</p> <p>RW contact Les Boyce at WEA</p> <p>TP contact local WIs</p>
<p>Open Homes Event</p>	<p>Provisional weekend 22nd, 23rd Nov 2014.</p> <p>Peter has 3 responses from the email list and there were 2 from the Give & Take events.</p> <p>To be co-ordinated by GG and AH</p>	<p>Pat to ask a contact that she knows</p> <p>GG to contact Browsers</p> <p>Next people to see Greenham Reach people ask them if they can be involved</p>
<p>Plastic Recycling</p>	<p>SC has contacted Karen at MDDC re combining with another event. She has also been accosted in the street by someone asking if it can be a regular event</p> <p>All agreed that Tiverton is a good place to do it and it is needed</p> <p>Peninsula are happy to do a regular connection</p> <p>All agreed it would be good to be able to do it regularly</p>	<p>SC to contact Delia Kennedy to see if she would be interested in helping/co-ordinating collection on a regular basis in Tiverton.</p>

	TP said that she and her husband would be willing to help with it.	
Apple Fair	Saturday 1 st November 10 – 4 Peter has some volunteers already	AH to organise refreshments Committee. KB and SC will help Peter to co-ordinate Planning meeting
ELC AGM and Greenham Reach Work Day	We all learned a lot at each stage of the weekend, that individuals attended	GG to contact James Dexter re visit to site by Steering Committee
Beekeeping	Reported that one hive had been lost due to missing queen; causing workers to lay eggs and rear infertile drones. No one sure what had happened to the queen; she either died or swarmed We are, however, one hive up on last year and have extracted honey Honey extraction taking place again 8 th August	
Repair/Mending Cafe	GG reported that 8 people had attended an initial meeting. Looking to use the Youth Drop in centre or Heathcoat Community building as venue	Members to look for people with relevant expertise and to pass names to GG
AOB	<u>M5 Junction 27</u> - TP reported back from a meeting that she had attended. There are 2 groups WAVE (W???? against Village Expansion) and Friends of Uffculme The development appears to be unsustainable and does not appear to	

	<p>match local need</p> <p>Opposition is geared to stop it getting on the MDDC Local Plan</p> <p>8th August 7.30pm at Magelake Hall, Uffculme, there is a meeting where the developers and councillors are explaining the plans</p> <p><u>Wind Farms</u> - TW asked if the name of the man who was willing to speak against Wind Farm development got to AH. Answer – no</p> <p><u>Accounts</u> - Peter asking if members will look to see if they know someone who could cast an eye over the accounts to verify them.</p>	<p>TP to send information from the meeting to members of the Steering Committee</p> <p>TW to resend the name</p> <p>All members to try to find someone and report to Peter</p>
Next meeting	Tuesday 9 th September at Peter's	